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MEMBERSHIP  - Persons of good character become a member upon submission of an 
application and payment of the annual dues as follows: $30.00 US per year, $35.00 US  

funds outside of North America.  All memberships expire on December 31st.  Mail 

membership requests or renewals to:                                                                                                                     
   

                                               Dennis Pitchford                                                                                                      

                              14947 Leigh Ave.  
                                               San Jose, CA 95124-4524 

                                                                                         

 

NEWSLETTER SUBMISSIONS DEAD-

LINE : The 10th of each month for the next 

issue. Send all material to:  

              Neal Jacquot, Editor 

             2714 East 7th Street 

             Casper, WY 82609   

             E-Mail: <nealjacquot@bresnan.net>> 

 

 

CHANGE OF ADDRESS: 

 Undeliverable copies, other mail items and 

changes of address are to be sent to:  

           Mary Kathryn Eberly  

           207  West Main St. 
        Mount Joy, PA 17552-1213 

            Email: <<mkeberly@pa.net>> 

 

                     

 

 

 

 

Greetings fellow Airflowers                                                                                               

     Although you wouldnôt know it from the 

weather in many parts of our great country 

(not sure about the weather where our interna-

tional members live!), we are peeking at sum-

mer.  Well, not all of us ï our Australian, New 

Zealand and South  African members are 

heading toward winter!  But for many of us, 

driving season is upon us.  Iôm making final 

preparations to drive the C-2 from Seattle to 

Durango.  I like to drive all of my vintage ve-

hicles, but even I find myself somewhat appre-

hensive, and have to remind myself that ñin 

the dayò, the owners of these cars had no more 

trepidation about driving them cross country 

than we do in our modern vehicles! 

     The new ACA Website is up and running.  

Youôll find it at airflowclub.com.  Weôve 

taken all of the information from the old site, 

reformatted it, and added a great deal more.  I 

really encourage you to look at it.  At this 

point, the site is open to all interested parties, 

so thereôs no need to register.  At some point 

in the future, we may have part of the site re-

stricted to ACA members, but not right now. 

     There is a filmstrip of photos from last 

yearôs Meet ï you can click on any photo, 

download it and save it or print it if you wish.  

Weôve put all of last yearôs Newsletters on the 

Newsletter page, along with the very first 

Newsletter ï July 1962.  An interesting and 

entertaining read! 

     Perhaps the most significant addition to the 

old site is the creation of a Library page.  Our 

goal is to give our members and other  inter-

ested parties access to information which is 

either generally informative or useful in the 

restoration and preservation of Airflow auto-

mobiles.   

 

Continued on page 8 
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Presidentôs 

Message 

The AIRFLOW CLUB OF AMERICA, INCORPORATED  is a non-profit organiza-
tion founded in June 1962. The Club is dedicated to (1) the preservation, restoration, 
exhibition, and use of Chrysler and DeSoto Airflow cars and  Dodge Airflow trucks; 
(2) the collection, recording and preservation, of Airflow historical data; (3) the dis-
semination to the public of the story of Airflow contributions to the automotive in-
dustry and (4) the promotion of good fellowship and cooperation among its members.  
   The Airflow Club of America is authorized and licensed by Chrysler Corporation to 
use Chrysler, Dodge and DeSoto trademarks. Additionally, the Club is officially a 
member of the Chrysler Corporation family of enthusiast clubs under specific legal 
provisions of a signed agreement dated January 20, 1994.  
The AIRFLOW NEWSLETTER, published monthly, is the official publication of the Air-

flow Club of America. The opinions expressed by contributors do not necessarily reflect the 

Airflow Club of America. official policy. All manuscripts, articles, letters and ads are subject 
to being edited unless specified  print verbatim.  

AIRFLOW NEWSLETTER - COPYRIGHT 2011 by the Airflow Club of America, Inc. All 

rights reserved including the right of reproduction in whole or part, in any form, without ex-
press written permission of the Airflow Club of America, Inc. The Clubôs internet address is 

<<http://www.airflowclub.com >>.   

AIRFLOW CLUB OFFICERS  

President ï Frank Daly, Sammamish, WA. (425)-210-1804 

Vice President ï Chandler Smith, Fort Worth, TX. (817) 921-6699 

Secretary - Doug Conran, Benton Harbor, MI. Phone: (269)-925-1950 
Treasurer - Dennis Pitchford, (address in above box) 

NATIONAL DIRECTORS  

Dennis Barfield, Goose Creek, SC  
Jim Lightfoot, Simi Valley, CA  

John Librenjak,  Riverside, CA.   

REGIONAL DIRECTORS  

Eastern: John Wagner, Athens, GA. 

Central: Roger Bise, Ft. Smith, AR. 
Western: Tom Prince, Walnut, CA. 

CLUB STAFF 

Editor: Neal Jacquot, (Address and email in above box) 
Mail Records: Mary Kathryn Eberly, 207 W. Main St., Mount Joy, PA 17552-1213, Phone: 

(717)-653-1094, Email: <<mkeberly@pa.net>> 

Chief Judge: Phil Putnam: Orland, CA. 
Chief Judge Emeritus: John Heimerl, Suffolk, VA.  

Chief Judge Emeritus: Don Mitchell, Port Byron, IL. 

Chief Judge Emeritus: Ellis Claar, Greensburg, PA   
Historian: Frank Daly, Sammamish, WA  

Storekeeper: John Librenjak, Riverside, CA. Phone: (951)-788-4678 

Website: Jim Lightfoot, 743 Harper St., Simi Valley, CA 93065   
                        Phone: (805)522-4040, E-mail: <<airflow3@yahoo.com>> 

RECENT PRESIDENTS 

1998-2002        Jim Lightfoot, Simi, CA. 
2002-2006        Charles ñChuckò Cochran, Indianapolis, IN. 

2006-2010        John Librenjak, Riverside, CA. 
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     I bought the car from Betty Hickey in the summer of 2006 
with the intention of restoring it in the future. I retired in Octo-
ber, 2009.  Working with a friend, we started the tear-down of 
the 1936 C9 coupe (Serial No. 6607251) in February 2011 
and have worked 2-4 days a week, 2-4 hours each ses-
sion.  The coupe came apart with very few problems.  We 
learned that the car had been painted at least 3 times and 
had 2 interiors installed after the original interior was removed 
some time in the distant past.  The mechanical areas of the 
car had never been taken apart, though.  
     After the body was taken off (photo of me with chassis and 
body ), the chassis was trucked 100 miles north to Phil Put-
nam for a complete rebuild in April, and a picture is at-
tached of his work begining its disassembly. The body has 
gone to American Stripping, here in Sacramento, for soda-
blasting.  All the things taken off the body have been to the 
blaster and are returned to us already.  There is very little 
rust.  
 

     Norm Stottle-
myer is making a 
new cylinder head 
for the engine.  
     My intention is 
to return the 
coupe's exterior to 
its factory color 
scheme: Stone 
Beige with English 
Coach Vermillion 
trim.  
     I hope to have the car ready to show at the 2012 Airflow 
meet, if not before.    Engine block is at the machine shop, 
clutch parts have been rebuilt.  Of course, Phil is doing a 
great job.  He is so thorough and such a craftsman.  
    The body has been soda blasted, will soon be etched and 
primed and back to me in a short time. I have started to do 
the needed body work on the pieces that came off the 
body.  Very little rust in body, two spots under the rear quar-
ter windows.  On the other pieces, just a small area of rust on 
the rearmost bottom of the driver's door and lower leading 
edge of the driver's side rear fender, where the running board 
attaches. With the body off the frame, the original Stone 
Beige paint still intact in the engine bay. This should ease the 
problem of matching paint. The firewall and the inner fenders 
have some incorrect holes in them. On the passenger side of 
the engine bay, the frame/body connection is cracked.  The 
bottom piece is in place under the original bolt. Funny that the 
connecting brace on the driverôs side is made with thicker 
gauge metal.  
     Another mystery, there is one metal attachment welded 
onto the sheet metal of the transmission hump of the bodyð
about parallel with the ñBò pillar on the driverôs sideé...a little 
platform affair about 2ò long extending towards the driverôs 
door and about 1ò off the hump at its highest point.  Looks 
like it needs to be removed.  Any ideas?  Any function here?  

     There could be more damage as the stripping is com-
pletedé..will continue to let you know.  

David Felderstein of Sacramento,                    

California commences restoration of C-9     
By David Felderstein 


